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STATEMENT BY THE UNITED NATIONS IN MYANMAR ON THE SITUATION 
IN MINDAT, CHIN STATE 

 
(Yangon, 21 May 2021): The United Nations in Myanmar is alarmed by the humanitarian impact of 
ongoing violence in the town of Mindat in Chin State in western Myanmar, following reports of 
indiscriminate attacks by the security forces against civilians and resulting population displacement 
and civilian casualties. 
 
Local sources indicated that close to 4,000 people have been internally displaced since the 
hostilities escalated in the town of Mindat on 12 May, with an unconfirmed number, believed to be 
in thousands, hiding in nearby forests and mountains in search of safety and protection. A higher 
number of civilians remain in Mindat as they were reportedly not allowed to leave during the height 
of the hostilities.  
 
There are reports of houses and other civilian property damaged, destroyed or occupied by security 
forces. An unconfirmed number of men, women, and children have lost their lives or sustained 
injuries because of the violence.  The United Nations is also concerned by reports about the security 
forces using civilians as human shields and incidents of sexual assault perpetrated against women 
and girls. 
 
People who have already fled and others who remain are in urgent need of food, water, shelter, 
access to healthcare and gender-based violence and psychological support. The United Nations and 
humanitarian partners are making efforts to assess and address these needs; however, humanitarian 
access challenges, including due to insecurity and road blockages, are complicating these efforts.     
 
The United Nations calls on security forces to urgently take all necessary measures and precautions 
to spare civilians and civilian infrastructure, and to adhere to the fundamental principles of 
distinction, necessity, proportionality and protection.  
 
We also call upon security forces to allow civilians who choose to leave areas of danger to do so 
without obstruction or delay, securing their safety, and to ensure that those who are injured are 
transferred to a medical facility situated in a safe area.  
 
We urge everyone involved to facilitate the delivery of relief by the United Nations and all 
humanitarian partners to people fleeing the violence, those trapped in their homes and everyone 
affected, by ensuring safe and unhindered humanitarian access.  
 
The United Nations reiterates its strong commitment to continue making all efforts to provide 
humanitarian assistance and protection services to people in need wherever they may be, guided by 
the internationally recognized principles of humanity, impartiality, neutrality and independence.  
 
Media contacts: 
Valijon Ranoev  
Public Information Officer  
Office for the Coordination of Humanitarian Affairs +95970007815, ranoev@un.org  
 
David Swanson  
Regional Public Information Officer 
UN Development Coordination Office, +66 6 5982 5682, swanson@un.org  

mailto:ranoev@un.org
mailto:swanson@un.org

